

Swing Fore Little Sisters Charity Gon Outing Jeanne Jugan Residence 185 Salem Church Road Newark, DE 19713-2997

August 20, 2020

Dear Friends,

Oh, what a difference a year makes! After celebrating the 150<sup>th</sup> milestone of our congregation of Little Sisters coming to America during 2019, we have faced the most horrific outbreak of COVID-19 in 2020. As we begin to emerge from our "lockdown", we look forward to welcoming our friends and family to our special home at Jeanne Jugan Residence.

Throughout the past four months, the invasion of COVID-19 has taught us invaluable lessons. First and foremost, we must ASK....we cannot work alone. Alongside our healthcare workers, the community has heard our requests for medical supplies, food, paper products, sanitizers, etc. and monetary donations. We are forever grateful for the outpouring of support but we still need your help. Because of the restrictions imposed on our facility, the Little Sisters are unable to move forward with their weekly visits to the local parishes. Our Collecting Sisters cannot venture in and out of our home for fear of subjecting our elderly to a new wave of the virus; therefore, we must rely on special events such as our annual golf and Nun Run 5k fundraisers to supplement the loss of revenue from the church collections throughout the remainder of the year.

We have rescheduled our June 25<sup>th</sup> Annual Swing Fore Little Sisters Charity Golf Outing to August 20<sup>th</sup> at the *Deerfield Golf Club*. The staff at Deerfield has assured us that they can accommodate our participants with the same service and amenities as in the past with limited restrictions to be compliant with CDC mandates. Instead of buffet, lunch and dinner meals will be served. In addition, upon entering and exiting the dining areas, masks must be worn until seated.

Check out our enclosed brochure with event details and sponsorship opportunities. We are offering online registration for your convenience. If registering by mail, please return registration form in the enclosed envelope by August 3<sup>rd</sup>. We are also seeking donations of items such as rounds of golf, gift certificates to restaurants, and other items for our silent auction and goodie bags.

If you have any questions, please contact our Development office at (302) 368-5886. Together we are making a positive difference in the lives of the elderly.

Most sincerely,

Sr. Margaret Regina, l.s.p.

Sr Margaret Regina

Enclosure